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Dr. Fa'eqa addressed a speech through which she delivered the greetings of His Excellency the Arab League's Secretary-General, Dr. Nabil Al Arabi, and his wishes for the success of e-AGE 2013 and the fifth annual conference of the Arab Organization for Quality Assurance in Education (AROQA). She also expressed her pleasure for participating in inaugurating the activities of these two events which bring together favored elite of privileged and international experience concerned with the field of information technology and education quality which both contribute to scaling up the educational process that meets today's prevailing variables in order to cope with scientific progress and its developments and continually evolving and developing requirements.

She also stressed that the League's participation in the conference comes in the context of enhancing partnership and communication between the Arab League and the NGOs which include ASREN and AROQA for their effective role in the advancement of the Arab's scientific level. In the light of astonishing developments in the field of information technology and communication that prevail this era, it is essential that concerned organizations, both governmental and non-governmental, consolidate with each other in order to raise the technical capabilities of Arab states to benefit from such developments, and to set strategies, plans and programs that help Arab states reach the proper basics in order to merge technologies with the educational system that affects the performance of both the teacher and learner.

Dr. Fa'eqa expressed the Arab League's hope that the platform and conference produce applicative results that can help Arab states develop new methods for merging technologies and their applications with education, and particularly help them develop the entire educational system to be more capable of meeting the countries' needs of national competencies.

At the end, she extended her thanks and gratitude to Tunisia for its hospitality. She also extended her thanks and appreciation to His Excellency Mr. Talal Abu Ghazaleh, chairman of ARSEN and AROQA, for his efforts in the field of improving the quality of education and scaling up scientific research. Finally, she praised the efforts exerted by the organizing committees in both organizations.

